TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
NOTES FROM ONLINE (ZOOM) MEETING HELD ON 29 SEPTEMBER 2020 AT 8.00 PM
Participants – Jane Edwards (JE), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Ian Millar (IM), Alex Robertson (AR), Cammy Robertson (CR), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), and Melanie White (MW).

Standing orders –

DS-J advised that Clacks Council is happy for us to meet remotely and would like our AGM to proceed in the next couple of months.  This has therefore been scheduled for Tuesday 27 October at 7.30 pm and will be followed by our ordinary meeting at 8.00 pm when the draft Minutes from our meeting in March will be approved.  Thereafter, we will stick to every second Tuesday of the month for our monthly meetings, sticking to an hour for the time being.  ACTION: (i) DS-J will publicise this situation on our Facebook page and IM will add it to our website; (ii) chairman’s report, treasurer’s report/draft accounts and secretary’s report to be published prior to the AGM to allow people time to raise queries – required by 12 October; (iii) we need to identify the best platform to host the online meeting, eg Zoom or other.
Requests for funding - 

Coalsnaughton Village Hall: it was unanimously agreed that the £2,000 balance from the solar panel funds (which was earkmarked to be spent in Coalsnaughton) will be allocated to the hall to cover the majority of the costs for the roof repair, estimated at £2,300, on the following conditions: we see copies of all quotes, we receive written confirmation about the hall’s insurance and charitable status, and a plaque is put in place in the hall in recognition of our funding. 
Tilly Larder: it was unanimously agreed that we donate £250 from our unrestricted Covid funds to enable them to purchase a bulk buy of less affordable non-perishable items such as loo roll, washing powder, hand wash, etc.  These items will be donated to local people by Tilly Larder as required.
Christmas lights -
New light: following requests from several people in the community for a new Christmas light on the tree at Murray Square, it was unanimously agreed that we will purchase one which will be known as the “Star of Hope” and will be dedicated to the memory of the local people that we lost to Coronavirus.  Unfortunately, it is not possible for the light to be placed on the tree, although it can be added to one of the lamp posts at Murray Square.  ACTION: DS-J will put a poll on our Facebook page so that people can choose from one of the four options.  He will also approach the Tilly Ladies about it.
Switch-on event: MW recently spoke with Sandra Dunion of the Tilly Ladies, and it was agreed that we are of the opinion that no public gathering can go ahead this year due to ongoing uncertainty over Covid-19.  ACTION: MW to contact Tillicoultry Baptist Church about this.
Flower beds -
DS-J set up a Facebook poll to ask the community what they’d like to see in the flower beds that we will be taking over from Clacks Council.  The winner was for a hybrid mix in two beds, Tilly Scouts will plant one of the other beds, and the fourth one will be used for foraging.  We have already received the Clacks Council grant for this.  ACTION: MW to contact Clacks Council to chase up the legal contract.
2020 flu campaign -
Patients registered at Tillicoultry Medical Practice who qualify for a flu jab will have to attend Alloa Town Hall between 16 and 28 October this year (instead of at the GP surgery) and will receive an appointment from the health board.  IM has contacted our MSP Keith Brown and our four councillors with his concerns about this.  We will try to canvas local people for their opinion.
The next meeting of the CC will be our AGM on Tuesday 27 October at 7.30 pm followed by our ordinary meeting at 8.00 pm.
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